European Parliament Resolution on confiscation of automobiles by the Greek authorities
1.
Rapporteur: Michael CASHMAN (PSE/UK)

2.
EP No.: A6-0394/2005 / P6_TA-PROV(2006)0051
3.
Date of adoption of the Resolution: 14 February 2006 

4.
Subject: Confiscation of automobiles by the Greek authorities based on a considerable number of petitions received by the Petitions Committee

5.
Brief analysis / assessment of the Resolution and the requests contained in it:

The Resolution of the European Parliament notes that Parliament has received a number of petitions (the annex indicates 25) and that the Commission has received a considerable number of complaints (the text mentions around 40), which have induced the Parliament to adopt the Resolution, in the light of the Court's case-law (case Louloudakis) and of the current pending case started by the Commission against Greece (C-156/04).

It recognises that the petitioners, notwithstanding the fulfilment of the conditions of Directive 83/182/EEC, were not allowed to benefit from the exemption provided therein and that for this reason were very heavily fined. It underlines the freedom of Member States in the choice of penalties, which must, however, respect the proportionality principle. It also defends the opinion that the confiscation and sale at auction of vehicles is incompatible with the Charter of Human Rights.

The conclusions reached in the Resolution are that the petitioners should be properly compensated for the confiscation of the vehicles; that the Hellenic Republic should promptly fulfil its obligations vis à vis Community legislation so that the Commission may withdraw its legal action and, if this does not happen, calls upon the Commission to proceed without delay.

6.
Reply to the requests and overview of the actions taken by the Commission or outlook of those actions which the Commission intends to take:

The conclusions of the Resolution are in line with the position of the Commission. However, the invitation to "proceed without delay" seems unjustified as at this stage it is for the Court of Justice to schedule the hearing in case C-156/04. At the moment the Commission has no information on when the case will be discussed.

It seems that Greece is willing to change its legislation, but so far the Commission has not received any formal communication of a project or a final law on the topic.
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